Memo To:  Board of Directors
 

Ref:  Area VI VP Position
 

In following up on the resignation of Area VI Vice President, Joe Childers, I have talked with several leaders in the area and federation about someone to complete the unexpired term.  From the recommendations and consensus of these contacts, I am pleased to announce that Walter Smith of New Bern has agreed to complete the unexpired term.  Walt, a retiree of the U. S. Postal Service, is curently serving as president of the New Bern Chapter 808.  He is a very strong supporter of NARFE and can skillfully fulfill the responsibilities of this position.
 

As required by our Federation Bylaws, this appointment is subject to subsequent approval by the Executive Board.  So, please let me hear from you.
 

Thanks For Your Cooperation,
Tom Hobgood
President, NCFOC
 

 

P.S.  Walt's address :  Walter W. Smith
                                       101 Valais Court
                                        New Bern, N.C. 28562
    
                                        Phone: 252-349-4589
                                        E-Mail: waltsmith@cox.net
